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On behalf of the City of Mill Valley, please find herewith our comments related to the proposed Regional 
Housing Needs Allocation (RHNA) methodology recommended by the RHNA Housing Methodology 
Committee (HMC). We ask that these comments be considered in advance of the November 12, 2020 
Regional Planning Committee Public Hearing where the recommended methodology will be discussed. 

The City of Mill Valley appreciates the efforts and dedication of the diverse stakeholder group of HMC 
members over the last year in attempting to make a collective recommendation regarding the distribution 
of 441,000 new housing units within the region, and understands the urgency and challenge of addressing 
regional policy goals related to housing affordability, climate change and equity in this RHNA cycle. 

However, the methodology recommended by the HMC allocates new housing units to areas that lack 
adequate transportation infrastructure, away from existing and future job centers, and into areas at risk of 
wildfire and sea level rise. As a result, the recommended methodology and resulting RHNA will threaten 
our region's ability to grow safely and sustainably into the future. The recommended methodology 
continues to promote auto dependency and long commute times, exacerbates a significant jobs/housing 
imbalance and results in numbers for areas like ours that are entirely unrealistic. 

The City of Mill Valley is committed to increasing our housing production, especially of homes 
affordable to lower income households. But the methodology recommended by the HMC allocates far too 
many units to suburban areas far from job centers that lack adequate transportation infrastructure and are 
in areas at risk of wildfire and sea level rise. The proposed methodology will not further greenhouse gas 
reduction goals and is inconsistent with the growth patterns and policy objectives more carefully 
considered in the Plan Bay Area 2050 Blueprint. 

Household Growth. We recommend the Executive Board follow ABAG staff's July 2020 suggestion to 
use the Draft Blueprint in the RHNA methodology by using each jurisdiction's share of Household 
Growth from 2010 to 2050 as the baseline, and based on guidance received from the Contra Costa County 
Mayors Conference dated October 2, 2020. We support the Household Growth baseline as it results in 
allocations that reflect jurisdictions with significant jobs that area experiencing growth, including 
communities that have elected to be Priority Development Areas. "This approach is consistent with how 
long-range forecasts have been used in ABAG's methodologies for previous RHNA cycles" (July 9, 2020 
HMC Meeting #8, Item 6a, Attachment A, Page 3). 
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